
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

19 September 2002 
 

Jeff B. Knott, Chief Engineer 
KRCR-DTP.O. Box 992217 
Redding CA 96099-22 17 

 
Dear Mr. Knott: 

 
As licensee for K34DF, having applied with the Federal Communications Commission for a license 
to broadcast at low power on channel 33 from South Fork Mountain, Redding, CA, we anticipate 
channel 33 will not interfere with KRCR-DT, channel 34. If, however, it is proven otherwise, 
Vibrant Living Broadcast will mitigate interference or cease operations until said interference can 
be corrected. 

 
Ernest Dobkins, Secretary/Vice-
President 



 

 
 
 
 

California Broadcasting Inc., licensee of KRCR-DT 34, has been contacted by Vibrant 
Living Broadcasting, licensed through Northern Conference Of The Adventist 
Church and operating on K34DF, is requesting a letter of ascension regarding change of 
frequency to adjacent channel 33. 

 
We agree channel 33 will not interfere with KRCR-DT channel 34. If however it is proven otherwise, 
Vibrant Living Broadcasting must mitigate interference or cease operations until said interference can be 
corrected. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

Jeff B. Knott 
Chief Engineer 
KRCR-DT 



 
September 16, 2002 

 
To: 
Federal Communications Commission 

 
From: 
Vibrant Living Broadcasting 
P.O. Box 493462 
Redding CA 96049-3462 

 
 

At its meeting of September 12, 2002, the Board of Directors of Vibrant Living Broadcasting 
voted unanimously to affirm that our previously submitted application for channel 45 be 
dropped and that our application for channel 33 be processed expeditiously. We anticipate 
KRCR-DT will begin broadcasting on our present channel 34 sometime in October, 2002. We 
would hope that we will be able to continue broadcasting with little or no interruption. 

 
Richard Seltzer, Secretary, Board of Directors 


